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HOPEWELL AREA SCHOOL BOARD

REGULAR WORK MEETING

NOVEMBER 5, 2018
The Board of Directors of the Hopewell Area School District met in regular session on Monday, November 5, 2018, in the Board Room, Administration Building, 2354 Brodhead Road, Hopewell Township.

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Lesia Dobo, Board President.

Prayer and flag salute was led by Dr. Miller.  Roll call by the secretary followed.  Those Directors in attendance were:

John Bowden (via telephone conference)

Daniel Caton
Lesia Dobo

Rob Harmotto (via video conference)
Darren Newberry

Kathryn Oblak

Daniel Santia (Arrived at 7:07)
Jeffrey Winkle

Members absent:

Lori McKittrick


Also in attendance were: Dr. Michelle Miller, Superintendent; Dr. Jacie Maslyk, Assistant Superintendent; John Salopek, Solicitor; Jennifer Conrad, Business Administrator; Nancy Barber, Secretary; Michael Allison, Korri Kane, and Edward Katkich, Principals; and citizens.
Dr. Miller announced that the following items would be voted on later in the meeting.  She then proceeded to review the agenda in its entirety.
Personnel:  Mr. Harmotto, Chair; Ms. McKittrick, Co-Chair

1. Resignation of Mark Washington, head football coach, effective November 9, 2018.

2. Change of employment status for Robert Lepak to permanent bus driver, effective October 24, 2018.

3. Employment of Dan Boni, substitute bus driver, effective October 29, 2018.

4. Employment of Theresa Johnson, substitute transportation nurse, effective October 29, 2018.

Dr. Miller said that she had begun discussions with Chief of Police, Brian Urmacher, regarding a School Resource Officer.  The cost of the School Resource Officer would be offset by the Safe Schools grant through the Pennsylvania Department of Education.  The Agreement is still under review.
Athletics:  Mr. Caton, Chair; Mr. Santia, Co-Chair
Recommendation to approve the following:

1. Payment of fall coaches beyond the regular season.  (Attachment)

2. Request from Mike Shuleski for the junior varsity and varsity baseball teams to attend spring training at the Ripken facilities in Myrtle Beach, South Carolina from March 27, 2019 through March 31, 2019.

Buildings and Grounds:

Beginning in the 2018-2019 school year, the Pennsylvania State Police will conduct periodic security checks of schools.  Troopers may drive through the school grounds or visit the office at irregular intervals during the school day when students are present. It is hoped that this enhanced presence will assist in protecting your students and facilities from acts of crime and terrorism.
Finance

1. Renewal of the Administrators Travel Accident Insurance coverage, effective for the period beginning December 1, 2018 through November 30, 2019, at an annual premium of $17 per person.

Legislative:
1. The HASD Board of Directors Reorganization meeting on December 3, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in the Central Administration Board Room.

Personnel

1. Appointment of Lori Colangelo and Stephanie Valentine, co-sponsors of the Computer Club at the Senior High School.

2. Employment of Melissa Haywood, long-term substitute for Family & Consumer Science at the Senior High School, effective October 18, 2018.

3. Change of employment status for Marissa Bufalini from lifeguard, to head lifeguard at a rate of $9.00 per hour, effective December 1, 2018.
Policy/Planning:
Recommendation to approve the following:

1. Policy 246 – School Wellness

Visitors

Joe Forest asked about the process for selecting a new varsity football coach.  He asked who would be responsible for providing tapes, stats and recommendations for those athletes that were being recruited or wanting to play college football.  Dr. Miller explained that Mr. Short and the administrative staff at the Senior High School will be able to provide that information.  She said that the hope is to advertise the position this week and begin interviewing in early December and that they anticipate having a new head coach by mid-December.

Erin Obeldobel asked if parents can be involved in choosing the next football coach.  Dr. Miller stated that she welcomed any conversation with parents regarding the subject.
Amy Tenerovich asked Dr. Miller what the District lockdown procedure was.  Dr. Miller assured her that the staff was well versed on what those procedures are and have practiced them numerous times.  Due to safety concerns, she would not publicly discuss that process.

Mrs. Tenerovich also wanted to know why students aren’t permitted to attend vo-tech in 10th grade.  Mrs. Dobo and Mr. Allison explained to her that this is a new option provided by the CTC.  Mr. Allison said that he and the school counselor were willing to discuss the matter with her when he received additional information from the CTC.
At this point in the meeting, Mrs. Dobo returned to Education/Curriculum/Instruction.
Personnel by Mr. Harmotto; Co-Chair

MOTION #1

By Rob Harmotto, seconded by Dan Santia, to accept the resignation of Mark Washington, head football coach, effective November 9, 2018.  MOTION carried unanimously by an affirmative vote of all Directors in attendance.
MOTION #2
By Rob Harmotto, seconded by Dan Caton, to approve the change of employment status for Robert Lepak to permanent bus driver, effective October 24, 2018.  MOTION carried unanimously by an affirmative vote of all Directors in attendance.

MOTION #3
By Rob Harmotto, seconded by Kathryn Oblak, to approve the employment of Dan Boni, substitute bus driver, effective October 29, 2018.  MOTION carried unanimously by an affirmative vote of all Directors in attendance.

MOTION #4

By Rob Harmotto, seconded by Darren Newberry, to approve the employment of Theresa Johnson, substitute transportation nurse, effective October 29, 2018.  MOTION carried unanimously by an affirmative vote of all Directors in attendance.

Upcoming School Board Meetings

November 19, 2018, Regular Business Meeting, Central Administration

December 3, 2018, Reorganization Meeting, Central Administration

Adjournment
There being no further discussion or recommendations to come before the Board of Directors, Mrs. Dobo asked for a motion for adjournment.

MOTION by Jeff Winkle, seconded by Kathryn Oblak, that the meeting be adjourned.  MOTION CARRIED.

Mrs. Dobo adjourned the meeting at 7:35 p.m.
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